
 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING  

IJmond North Sea Canal Area  
Central Nautical Management 6 

 
 
Announcement No. 58/2024      IJmuiden, 11 October 2024  
 
 
 
 Subject: Works in the Australiehaven en Aziehaven 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master, announces the following:  
 
Period: 15 October 2024 to 1 November 2024 
 
For the realisation of a new berth for Graniet Import in the Aziehaven, the following activities will be 
carried out in the Australiehaven en Aziehaven: 
 
- in the period 15 October – 01 November, 2 mooring posts in the Australiehaven (Graniet Import 
berth B, AU GRB) will be dismantled, pulled and relocated in the Aziehaven. A trowel pole will also 
be placed on the west side of these piles. On the quay between bollards 21 and 22, 2 new bollards 
will be placed. 
- on 15 October, preparatory work will be carried out in the Aziehaven for the installation of 2 
temporary mooring posts and 1 temporary mooring post. 
- in the period from 23 October to 25 October, bollard "A" will be pulled into the Aziehaven and 
permanently removed. 
-In mid-April 2025, the mooring posts and bollard in the Aziehaven will be replaced by permanent 
mooring facilities and the 2 mooring posts will be placed back in the Australiehaven. 
 
Working hours 
The work will be carried out from Monday to Friday from 06:00 to 1700 hours. 
The workboats involved in this project are on standby on the block channel VHF channel 3 
 
-Impact on shipping  
- the berth AU GRB will be temporarily discontinued in the period from 15 October 2025 - April 2025  
-in the period from 15 October 2024 to 1 November 2024 inclusive: setting up a work area marked 
with 4 yellow barrels with top sign A1 and a fixed white light 
-During the work, the poles are marked by a so-called 1000 hours lamp and a radar reflector 
- the work area is closed to all shipping traffic except for work vessels/the supply of contractor 
material intended for the execution of work on this project; 
-During the aforementioned period, a ban has been imposed on causing annoying wave motion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations 
Manager at the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692.  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master,  
 
 

 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 
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